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FIRST DISTRICT 

Highgrove Community Update 1/25/2023 

Supervisorial District Changes: – As of January 1, 2023 Supervisor Kevin Jeffries’ Office took over the 

responsibilities of the Highgrove area. Our office will be responsible for County Land Use, Riverside County 

Transportation, Riverside County Code Enforcement, all other county agencies, and other constituent 

services in the Highgrove region. In addition to those county agencies, the Highgrove MAC meetings will 

be facilitated by Supervisor Jeffries’ office including MAC Board schedules and specifics of future 

meetings. Damian Fussel will be the main point of contact for the Highgrove community, Damian can be 

reached at (951) 955-1010 or dfussel@rivco.org. 

Supervisor Jeffries/ District 1 Brief Bio: Supervisor Jeffries was first elected to serve District 1 in November 
2012. Supervisor Jeffries has been a resident of Riverside County since 1971 (with family ties dating back 
to 1944). Kevin is a successful small business owner who has owned and operated his investment 
businesses in Riverside County for 30 years.  
 
Due to the 2020 census, redistricting has now officially moved numerous County Supervisor boundaries. 
The unincorporated community of Highgrove and the City of Perris will join the entire City of Riverside for 
the New District 1. The communities of University City, Mead Valley, Good Hope and Meadowbrook stay 
in District One. The cities of Wildomar, and the unincorporated communities of La Cresta, Tenaja and 
DeLuz, remain in the old First District until January 2024 at which time it will switch to the revised 3rd 
District.  
 
To see the new 2022/2024 boundary maps, please visit: 
https://rivco.org/sites/g/files/aldnop116/files/Riverside%20Supervisorial%20District%20Boundaries%20
2021%20Map%20and%20Report%20v1.pdf 
 
Recipient of District 1 Christmas Tree: Every year District 1 determines one community location to receive 

a fully decorated Christmas Tree from the Festival of Trees. The Christmas Tree was placed in the 

Highgrove Community Library in November. 

Highgrove Library: The Highgrove Library just recently received restored “Orange Crate Labels”. These 

labels were present before but are now newer, restored, and much more vibrant. The “Orange Crate 

Labels” can be seen on the waist high columns bordering the walkway into the main entrance of the 

Highgrove Library.  

Vacancy in Highgrove MAC: We have one regular position vacancy and one alternate position vacancy on 
our Highgrove MAC. If interested, please send your inquiry to Damian Fussel at dfussel@rivco.org or call 
(951) 955-1010. 

RIVERSIDE OFFICE: 
4080 Lemon Street, 5th Floor 

P.O. Box 1527 
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     LAKE ELSINORE OFFICE: 
16275 Grand Ave. 
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Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

(951) 471-4500 
Fax (951) 471-4510 
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